
Well, it’s my final weekly bulletin message of the year and it’s a very emotional one
here in school today. As you already know, both Mr Jacobs and Mrs Glynn are
retiring today after being here for many, many years. The last few weeks have been
full of tributes and good wishes, and we all look forward to keeping in touch with
them both as they begin new adventures. We are also saying goodbye to Mrs
Livsey, Mrs Cunningham, Mr Hobbs and Miss Pedder who are all beginning new
positions next year. We are sad to be saying goodbye but wish you all well.

In the new academic year, we will be introducing our new staff who are excited to
be getting on board.

There has been such a great buzz in school this week as we hosted our new Year
7 cohort for their two transition days and had some lovely feedback about their
experiences – we can’t wait for you all to join us in August.

Finally, I’d like to say a very big heartfelt thank you to the staff, students,
parents/guardians, and whole school community for the last year. I have genuinely
loved every minute and feel very privileged to work alongside some of the very
best.

I hope you all enjoy your break, but please remember that there is lots going on
here over the summer and I look forward to being in touch on the other side.

Best wishes, 
Natalie Teece
Head of School
nteece@johnferneley.org 
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Watch our memories video
for 2021 - 2022, here > John

Ferneley College 2021 -
2022 Memories

https://youtu.be/-LjTmakuSTE
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